                                           St. Luke Men’s Club

                                   General Membership Meeting

                                              21March 2005

1. Meeting called to order by Don Obrien @ 7:25 PM.

2. Opening Prayer: By Guillermo Wolff

3. New Members and Visitors:
      Eric Pina             Billy Marquette        Steve Navarro

Richard Pina        Tom Solston             Mike Davila

Bob Laurence       Ed Beaty                   Carlos Gonzales

Special Guest: Don recognized Father Mike in attendance

4. Monthly Birthdays: We had 8 March birthday babies. Charles Eckert most senior

5. Minutes of the previous Meeting: In the absence of Matt Mora, RC read the Minutes of the February Meeting. Minutes were approved as read.
6. Treasurer’s Report: Greg discussed the February 2005 Month 6 report.
7. Monthly Meals: Greg discussed the monthly meals calendar and for the month of April we will have Mexican Food prepared by Oscar Euresti. The cooks for the evening who prepared the sausage dinner plate led by DonJungman, Ben Olenick, Homer Fetzer, Bill Groff, Ike Eismenger and John Donnellon.

8. Old Business: Don personally acknowledged that the WGD was well run and planned thanks to the dedication of a group of men that dedicated themselves to work for a common goal. Don asked that all the members be patient as to the final tally and financial outcome of the event. Final numbers should be ready in April. Rico was recognized for having lead the entire event  and he has agreed to do it again for a fourth year next year.

9. New Business: Fiesta Finale Beer Booth: This year’s chairman Lee Ingram and Co- Chairs are Rico Silvas and John Mc Cauley. Rico lead us in a discussion as to the location. Gates open at 11:00 am April 24, 2005. Admission is $3.00 for Adults. Variety of entertainment and food booths. We will man the beer booth again which will have to be monitored more closely. Rico discussed the need to get all servers TABC certified. He announced the Booth Supervisors as Alfredo Avila in Booth 2 and RC in Booth 1 behind the church. Basically no minors, wives or eating in the beer booths and we need to be careful with the patrons that we serve as we there is a strong possibility of a sting operation by TABC. See attachment for more information. We need help about 30 per booth, please see Alfredo or RC.

Appointed Officers Reports:

A. Budget and Finance: Larry Ridder: Will present WGD proceeds next month.

B. Chaplain: Guillermo Wolff: Announced there will be a noon mass in honor of Jerry Sparrow, March 22, 2005 @ 12:05. Please attend.

C. Family Center: John Mc Cauley: No Report

D. Inventory Control: Steve Kelly; No Report

E. Membership: Reno Puente: Announced that we have 237 members including a roster of 131 email accounts.

F. Parliamentarian : Steve Chumbley No Report

Standing Committees Reports:

A. Audit: David Keller announced he will schedule a couple of more meetings with Larry Ridder to conclude the audit. David helped during the WGD raffle and all systems work well and he did get his TABC certification.

B. Christian Services: Alfredo Avila announced that Richard Hartman was at St. Luke’s Hosptial Room 218( blood clots in his legs), Raul Campbell just returned from Houston (previous bullet fragments in his back), Lee Ingram at home but having some problems.

C. Entertainment: Mike Perez , no report

D. Special Projectsd: Ralph Menses announced his committee members, Ben Olenick, Larry Ridder, Gene Gray, Duffy Bowen, Joe Pina and RC. Reminded all members that May 16, 2005 was the final date to submit written requests for WGD proceeds. Requests have to be specific as to need and amount of request. No individual or requests for larger organizations will be entertained.

WGD dinner proceeds are distributed as follows: 45% for Church Organizations, 40% for Outside and 15% for Club operations and requests.

Special requests out of cycle being considered at this time: St Luke’s PTC Luau for $200.00 and another one.

E. Scholarship: Alex Flores mentioned the criteria for potential candidates and that this year a resume will be required of all applicants. His committee members are Oscar Euresti and Nat Chavez will review all resumes and report to the President of the St. Luke’s School and our president the winners of this year scholarships.

Only graduates of St. Luke’s School that will be attending a catholic high school will be considered. Alex also recognized Terry Sparrow for selling 15 General Admission Tickets for the WGD, Armando Elizondo sold 8 tickets. Corporate tables Joe Pina sold 6 plus helped with prize acquisitions for both the Auction and Raffle, RC for selling 4 Corporate Tables, Larry Dreyer with 4, Lauren Brown sold 3, Russell Philips sold 3, along with Dr. Rockwood, Rico Silvas and Mike Perez all sold 2.

                  F. Life Time; Terry Sparrow (No report)

                  G. Public Rleations: Jerry de la Pena (No report)

                  H. Telephone Calling: John Callanino (No report)

                  I. Wild Game Dinner: Rico Silvas thanked the entire Club for the privilege of being selected as the 2005 WGD Chairman. During the entire event no signal person ever said no when they were asked to do something beyond of what they were doing. The entire event has been the best ever. He recognized all the committee members and other that help during the entire event. 

Rico is a strong believer of follow up meetings and of lessons learned including taking advantage of all opportunities. He will call for various meetings to accomplish all this.

Initial reports indicate a very positive outcome since all Big Bucks were sold, all corporate tables were paid in full by the evening of the event and he saw the best return of investment ever during the auction and the raffle. Rico personally thanked about 80% of our corporate sponsors all were very happy with the food, drink and prizes. 

The Club thanks Rico for his efforts and we look forward to next year when he will chair this event again for a 4 th year.

10. Comments or items for the Good of the Club:

a. Dr. Fetzer gave us an update as to the latest build for Habitat. Almost have all the funds but still could use more donations.

b. Jerry Groff announced some unexpected winners including Mike Perez for 5th Place $25.00, Sam Noriega ( not present) and to Willie Esperon for selling the first place winning ticket, $50.00 plus Bobby Margo for selling the second place winner he received $40.00.

c. Joe Pina review some important points about the TABC and he strongly suggested to let security take care of incidents.Take a common sense approach and if possible take time to attend the Certification Seminar. He has no Guest speaker assigned for next month but would consider someone from the TABC to talk to us about the Fiesta Finale beer booth.

d. Reno Puente announced the upcoming Men’s ACTS Retreat in May and about Living Stations on Good Friday.

e. Steve Kelly gave us a lighter side of St. Patrick especially for all golfers plus a brief but serious talk on who St. Patrick was. 

11. Adjournment: 8:45 PM

12.  Closing Prayer: Guillermo Wolf

Raffle: $224.00

Meals: $320.00

Attachments: Rico Silva’s, 2005 Fiesta Finale Beer Booth Notes

                        Rico Silva’s St. Luke’s Wilg Game Dinner Report dated 

                        March 21, 2005

                        Treasurer’s Report for February 2005- Month 6

